PGRR006 ALDR 6.5 (3)
There has been some discussion concerning Section 6.5 (3) of  PGRR006 ALDR.  This section addresses obtaining and reporting  historical and forecasted load data from transmission level customers and PUNs. The concern is that the customer may be reluctant to provide this information due to confidentially concerns and that the Resource Entity serving the customer is reluctant to take the responsibility for providing the data to the TDSP.

During  the conference call on May 9, 2011 a recommendation was made to omit section 6.5 (3) from  ALDR PGRR006. It was suggested that the RARF would cover reporting for PUNs but we do not believe this to be the case. The RARF requires the reporting of current load but not forecasted load and only applies to PUNs and not to transmission level customers. However, Centerpoint believes the gathering of historical and forecasted data from these customers has not been and will not be a problem and recommended the removal of 6.5 (3) based on this assessment.  Also Section 6.5 (1) states the “TDSP...is responsible for providing historical and forecasted Load data to ERCOT for all loads connected to its system” .  This should cover the requirement if 6.5 (3) is deleted. 
TDSPs rely on the good relationships with all large customers for their load forecasts and PUN’s and transmission level customers have a vested interested in ensuring that there is adequate capacity to serve their current and future loads. Historically there has been no problem in gathering this data, so it is not recommended that a specific section be included in the PGRR to address a non-issue. 
Please let me know your opinion concerning this so we may have a resolution by the May 27 PLWG meeting. 
